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Andrew D. Basiago Sunday, January 16, 2011 at 7:48pm 
 
Dr. Schwartz, When I was a child attached to DARPA's Project Pegasus [1968-72], and we were being 
trained to prepare us for different forms of quantum access, ranging from remote viewing to time travel, a 
graduate student or young post doc visited the program and took us through a seminar utilizing Mobius 
strips to demonstrate certain cosmological principles and relate them to time travel.  I have several 
questions for you.  Were you that seminar leader?  When you were involved in psi research for the US 
government, did you ever learn of the existence of Project Pegasus and the fact that the US government 
was not only using American school children for “psi” testing and training but also involving them in time 
travel?  What explains the deafening silence from the remote viewing community about chronovision?  I 
was first exposed to chronovisors in Fall 1970.  Why does the existence of the “Looking Glass” 
technology rest on the accounts of Dr. Dan Burisch and I and yet those involved in using the human mind 
to see things at a distance never reference the chronovisor technology even while making alleged 
disclosures about remote viewing to the public?  Do you share my view that the remote viewing 
literature… especially its obsessive focus on conventional remote viewing but condign ignorance of 
technical remote viewing via chronovisor, amounts to a "High Psi Disinformation Ploy"?  Cordially, Andy 
 
 

 
 
Dr. Stephan Schwartz Tuesday, January 18, 2011 at 9:56 am 
 
I remember vaguely something about the project but it has been so many years I am not terribly clear 
exactly what. Unless I have forgotten about it, quite possible, there have been thousands of talks, 
briefings, and conferences since then, I was not the briefer. – Stephan 
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Andrew D. Basiago Tuesday, January 18, 2011 at 11:15 pm 
 
Stephan, Thank you for this candid answer! You are a gentleman and a scholar! As I recall, you were only 
involved in Project Pegasus by doing a one-day seminar where you worked with us with Möbius strips to 
explain certain cosmological principles pertaining to the fundamental convolution of the time-space 
continuum.  My guess is that in light of his extensive involvement training us on the teleporter and the 
chronovisor and his Navy link to our debriefers with the Office of Naval Intelligence, Jack Pruitt was our 
briefer. That would explain his later role as the research director of Project Montauk, where he continued 
to work with children in a more focused set of time travel activities involving the Montauk chair.  Andy 
 
 

 
 
Dr. Stephan Schwartz Tuesday, January 18, 2011 at 11:26 pm 
 
That must be accurate.  I frequently used Möbius strips which I made on the spot with a strip of paper to 
illustrate the relationship of non-local and space-time consciousness.  I was then the head of the Möbius 
laboratory.  Anyway, good to hear from you! – Stephan 
 
 
Dr. Stephan Schwartz, the Senior Samueli Fellow for Brain, Mind and Healing of the Samueli 
Institute and a Research Associate of the Cognitive Sciences Laboratory, was one of the pioneers 
of modern remote viewing research. 


